
 

 

 

23 November 2023  

Gold Corporation t/a The Perth Mint update – conclusion of AUSTRAC audit   

Gold Corporation, trading as The Perth Mint, has voluntarily entered an Enforceable Undertaking with the 

Australian Transaction Reports and Analysis Centre (AUSTRAC).  

https://www.perthmint.com/news/media-announcements/corporate/the-perth-mint-
welcomes-austrac-outcome/ 
 

It follows an independent external audit ordered by AUSTRAC to assess The Perth Mint’s compliance with 

Australian anti-money laundering (AML) and counter-terrorism financing laws.  

The audit, carried out between November 2022 and July 2023, identified some compliance issues. As part of 

the Enforceable Undertaking the Mint will complete its AML Remediation Program which began in March 2021 

and will conclude by 30 April 2025.   

The implementation of the Program will be assessed by an independent external auditor.  

No fine has been imposed as part of the Enforceable Undertaking.  

 

The Enforceable Undertaking does not impact Gold Corporation as an AQUA Product Issuer or the operation 

of ASX: PMGOLD.  

This announcement has been approved on behalf of Gold Corporation.  

 

For further information, please contact:  

James Sawyer  

Acting Chief Risk Officer  

Tel: +61 8 9421 7295 

 

Rachael Cochrane  

Group Manager Corporate Affairs  

Tel: +61 4 4786 8269  

 

Alternatively contact The Perth Mint's depository team at depository@perthmint.com  
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